



MPC

FOUNDATION

MONTEREY PENINSULA COLLEGE

LOBOS BOOSTER CLUB COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

Wednesday, October 14, 2022, 9:00 AM

Meeting was held at

Monterey Peninsula College Athletics Department

980 Fremont Street, Monterey, CA 93940

MEMBERS PRESENT

Susie Boutonnet
Tom Clifford
Kaiya Dickens
Stephan Lins
Erin O'Hare
Bill McClintock
Lyndon Schutzler
Joe Servi

MEMBERS ABSENT

Jeremy Green
Rosalyn Green
Mike Mast
Joyce Simon
Nate Steen

STAFF PRESENT

Beccie Michael
Wendy Bates
Gerardo Olivares

1. Meeting Called to Order by Stephan Lins at 9:10 a.m.
2. Recognition of Guests: None
3. Public Comment: None
4. Approval of September 21, 2022 Minutes (Stephan Lins)
Motion: Susie Boutonnet
Second: Bill McClintock
Ayes: Boutonnet, Clifford, Dickens, Lins, O'Hare, McClintock, Schutzler, Servi
5. Athletics Update (Wendy Bates)
 - Wendy shared a few updates about our athletics Department. A little update about this room, having an academic advisor dedicated to athletes, the advisor, is packed and sees many students on Thursday. Football and other teams use this space for meetings, the name of the space is still pending. There is an English teacher that will have her office hours in this space on Wednesdays starting next semester. So, these are the updates about this space, we are trying to keep this space open for students for studying and taking advantage of the resources.
 - Fall sports are going on, Baseball and Softball are playing. Women's basketball started officially on October 1st. Competition and everything is going well.
 - Measure V for renovation of Tennis Courts, there is the planning, and the Softball field is for some turf replacement, bleachers, and other parts. There are some other small safety items that will be fixed as well for students. Some updates for the Basketball field are in the works too.

6. Program Ad Sales Update (Gerardo Olivares)
 - Gerardo shared that we have no updates since September meeting other than the business pending all paid their ads. We are at about \$6,300 on Ad sales, and this will continue through. We have about 15 businesses supporting ads.
 - Wendy mentioned that there is still Volleyball and Baseball programs coming so we can keep selling Program Ads.

7. Develop Fundraising Plan to Support Athletics Academic Center (Committee)
 - Wendy shared some ideas that the coaches brought forward in terms of the department's needs. These are some big-ticket items. They met as a group and tried to prioritize the needs as well. One request is to get 75 new folding chairs to use in this space, maybe we can use them for athletics graduation, this is about \$12K investment.
 - Another project can be screens for this space, smart TVs, live streams, but more helpful for the space and academic events.
 - Another spend will be some graphics for the Gym this would be about \$4,500 and Baseball needing a new cage which is about \$10K.
 - Beccie reminded that our main project will be this space, and one challenge is the name of the space. There is a schedule meeting to determine the name and this way we can focus our fundraising efforts to this space.
 - The committee continued to debate the options about the naming of the space and various marketing options. Beccie proposed to have a goal to bring this space to its best potential.
 - Lyndon commented that since this space has an academic component as a study area and academic advising that opens other sources and grants, Beccie agreed that this space has a lot of potential.
 - completing
 - The Committee would like to meet in the center for our next meeting so we can get a sense for the physical space and its needs. This will also help inform how much we need to raise and if there would be donors' levels (and a possible naming gift).
 - Kaiya mentioned some ideas from the student's perspective it would be great to collaborate with student photographers or even the photography department to get some cool pictures of our athletes in action, also a snack bar for students to grab some snacks when they are in a hurry, and a green screen that rolls down a wall.
 - Wendy mentioned that it would be great to have the input from our student athletes.
 - The committee continued to brainstorm about the needs of the room and the conversation will be resumed next meeting.

8. Announcements:
 - Next meeting will be in the new academic center, with date and time to be determined by Doodle Poll and emailed to the group (by early January).

9. Meeting adjourned by Stephan Lins at 10:16 a.m.